
 

Sunapee Conservation Commission Meeting Minutes January 2, 2019 

Present: Van Webb, Tim Fleury, Gerry Tracey, Cliff Field, Lela Emery 

Reappointments: Tim Fleury made the motion to reappoint Lela Emery and Gerry Tracey to the 

Sunapee Conservation Commission for 3 year terms. Cliff Field seconded the motion. All in favor 3. 

Opposed 0. 

Tim Fleury made the motion to accept the December minutes as written. Gerry Tracey seconded the 

motion. All in favor 5. Opposed 0. 

SCC needs to identify the trail locations to the nearest street for 911 abilities/calls. In review the Tilton 

Morse trail starts from the Playground on Ski Tow Hill from Edgemont Rd. 

Ledge Pond trail with kiosk starts at the end of Meadow Brook Rd. 

Dewey Woods/Sawyers Trail has a street number assigned to it 706 Rt 11 with a Kiosk. 

Bartlett Tyler Property would be from Jobs Creek Rd, presently no kiosk, markings or parking.  

Wendall Marsh trail has a kiosk on Ryder Corner Rd. 

FieldStone  (gate), no kiosk, the access to the lot is at the end of FieldStone Drive, off of Trow Hill Rd. 

Webb Flint, Land locked. 

Herbert Welsh Trail is access from Garnet Hill Rd, no markers or kiosk. Parking across the street. The 

next step is to contact Dan Ruggles the 911 Officer.  

The search for the Town of Sunapee Trail markers has come up empty. Van suggested to check with Rem 

Mastin and Anita Blakeman to see if by chance they have them from past trail monitoring work. 

Otherwise research new ones and contacting Laura at Meadowsend Timberlands Ltd or ASLPT. Lela will 

research. 

Mail: 

DES approval for Shore land Impact Permit, Robert and Paula Planer, 56 Garnet St, Sunapee 128/37 

DES approval for Shore land Impact Permit, Michael McLaughlin, 725 Rt 103, Sunapee 149/24 Mt View 

Lake 

SCC will consult with Jeremy of Meadowsend Timberlands Ltd seeking feedback on best results and 

practices for trails work and creating in regards to our parcels/maps. Also clarify with Jeremy volunteer 

aspect of trail work with a professional or hire a sub-contractor. Blazing and Painting only done by 

volunteers when refreshing blazes and paint because the existing markers are still visible. Otherwise 

guide needs to present for accuracy. Lela will check in with town regarding volunteer trail work.  

Warrant Article proceed with $55,000 (SCC presumes) 

Ryan Fleury will present his Senior Project of Ski Tow Hill/Boundaries/mapping in February.  

The Sunapee Springs Note book was glanced over, SCC members will review more thoroughly at a later 

date. Lela has offered it be loaned for a day to Laura with Meadowsend who is doing the Forest 

Management Plan. (Lela will drop off and pick up if she would like to review it) 

Van Webb is unavailable for the February 2019 SCC meeting 

Tim Fleury is unavailable for the March 2019 SCC meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


